[image: image1.jpg]STORMWATER MANAGEMENT COMMISSION




MEMORANDUM
August 20, 2010
To:
PB&Z, F&A, County Board
From:
Mike Warner, Exec. Director

Patty Werner, Planning Supervisor
RE:
Emergency Appropriation for the Amendment to the Financial Assistance Agreement 3190809 with the IEPA for Indian Creek-Bull Creek/Bull’s Brook Watershed Plan Implementation
Lake County Stormwater Management Commission (SMC) is implementing the comprehensive watershed plans for the Indian Creek and Bull Creek/Bull’s Brook subwatersheds of the Des Plaines River.  The projects referenced herein are utilizing grant assistance from the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency’s (IEPA) Section 319 Nonpoint Source Pollutant Reduction Program. 
The IEPA is providing additional grant funds under the existing Financial Assistance Agreement 3190809 that was approved by the County Board in 2008.  The IEPA will provide up to 60% of the total project costs for the overall grant which includes; expanding the scope of the stream restoration at the Heron Creek Forest Preserve, conducting a winter maintenance workshop and conducting a watershed bus tour of the Indian Creek and Bull Creek/Bull’s Brook watersheds.  The matching cost share for the grant will be made up with cash and in-kind services provided by SMC and project stakeholders (see funding summary table below for this amendment).
Funding Summary

	Project/Task
	Illinois EPA

	Lake County Forest Preserve District
Heron Creek Forest Preserve stream restoration project
	$145,000

	Winter Maintenance Workshop
	$3,000

	Watershed Bus Tour
	$2,000

	Total
	$150,000
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